
 

 

UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 113 

Board of Education office    Preparing Kids, Shaping the Future 

1619 South Old HWY 75  

Sabetha Kansas 66534 
 

Mintues -  Special BOE Meeting, Monday, July 27, 2020 6:00 PM 

Held at Sabetha Middle School Media Center, 751 Bluejay Blvd., Sabetha, KS 

 

 

Board President Ed Reznicek called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  Board members present were 

Kathy Lippert, Ann Shaughnessy, Dr. Jeff DeMint, Jim Scoby, Leslie Scoby, and Kent Saylor.  Also 

present were Superintendent Todd Evans, Board Clerk Deb Damman, and other as listed on the attached 

sheet which becomes part of these minutes.  Mr. Reznicek welcomed the public in the room as well as 

those attending by YouTube. 

 

Mr. Reznicek shared that the Nemaha County Commissioners ordered that all schools in Nemaha County 

adopt and utilize the guildelines set forth in the Operations section of KSDE’s Navigating Change 

document, and that no school shall be required to meet the requirements of Executive Order No. 20-59.  

The Nemaha County Board of County Commissioners Public Health Order is attached and becomes part 

of these minutes. 

 

Jane Sunderland, Nemaha County Health Officer, shared current Nemaha County COVID-19 statistics 

with the Board.   

 

A letter to the School Board Members and Public School Administrators with recommendations from 8 

practicing physicians in Nemaha County was presented.  Dr. Chris Tramp, M.D, was present to provide 

information and answer questions regarding the letter and general COVID-19 information.  The 

Physicians’ letter to the Board is attached and becomes a part of these minutes. 

 

Mr. Evans presented the USD 113 Prairie Hills Return-to-School Plan and went over the changes that had 

been made since the last meeting.  The Board suggested a few additional modifications. 

 

Motion was made by Kathy Lippert, seconded by Kent Saylor, to adopt the Return-to-School Plan 

including the modifications discussed.  Motion carried 7-0.  The USD Return to School Plan is attached 

and becomes part of these minutes. 

 

Mr. Evans presented an updated version of the Code No. 99 Notice of Hearing 2020-2021 Budget sheet.  

Motion was made by Leslie Scoby, seconded by Kent Saylor, to approve the Code 99 for publication.  

Motion carried 6-1, with Jim Scoby opposed.   

 

At 7:05 p.m., Kathy Lippert made a motion to adjourn.  The motion was seconded by Ann Shaughnessy.  

Motion carried 7-0. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

_________________________________________ _______________________________________ 

Board President      Board Clerk 

 

 

 






































